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The Transportation and Environment Committee (TEC) meetings are recorded.; Age ,
materials and audiotapes may be reviewed/copied by contacting the Publlnglﬂ_(i\‘ L
Transportation TEC Staff Coordinator at 214.670.4545. ‘;: AS

Meeting Date: September 29, 2009 Start Time: 2:06 p.m. Adjournment: 4:19 p.m.
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ell Atkins, Carolyn R.

Committee Members Present:
Linda L. Koop (Chair), Sheffie Kadane (Vice Chair), Jerry Allen ;
Davis, Angela Hunt, Delia Jasso and Pauline Medrano :

Committee Members Absent:
Ron Natinsky, Absent on City Business
Vonciel Jones Hill, Absent on City Business

Other Council Members Present:
None

City Executive Staff Present:
Jill Jordan, Assistant City Manager

Presentatio [e Streets”

%G

Presenters: Thomas Brink, AlA, LEED AP, Vice President, RTKL Associates Inc.
Erich Dohrer, Urban Design Director, RTKL Associates Inc.

Mr. Brink gave a brief background on RTKL Associates Inc.
Mr. Dohrer briefed the Committee on the “Great Streets” concept showing examples

of streets that address the needs of pedestrians, cyclists, and transit users as well
as the automobile.
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Action Taken/Committee Recommendation:

Ms. Koop indicated that during her term on the DART Board the owner of zip car
briefed the DART Board and that you would need a certain number of people
downtown taking the train in order for the zip car to work; and that there may be
prototypes in the Dallas area. Ms. Koop also mentioned the DART emergency ride
home program, but was not sure if DART currently provides the service.

Ms. Koop stated that she and Jill Jordan have had som
Jefferson Boulevard in Oak Cliff. There was a bon
where planting, hardscape and seating were put i
years as budgets declined the amenities were remo

scussions regarding
gram many years ago,
but over a number of

|mportant this establishes an “overall Tan that prioritizes significant
experiences. In addition to Jeffer fo C

rihk mentioned that there
Hassthe structure so that you are

ind that generally four or five feet is the narrowest
dike lane.

ed re was a consultant from Portland working on creating a
connection bety the Katy Trail and downtown Dallas through Uptown. Their
observation wa at we lament the fact that we have enormous streets, but
alternatively it can be viewed as an opportunity because we have so much right-of-
way that can be adapted to accommodate different modes. Dallas may have more
opportunities than some other cities.

Ms. Hunt stated that she, Mr. Kadane and Ms. Koop have been working on updating
the Bike Plan for the City. She indicated that one of the challenges would be
changing our mindset away from how do we move cars as fast as possible to how
we move people in the most enjoyable way.
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Ms. Hunt also asked how we move forward toward creating “great streets.” Ms.
Hunt indicated that she and Ms. Medrano represent a number of areas that would be
ideal, including Ross Avenue and Lower Greenville. Ms. Hunt asked Ms. Koop if
they could possibly talk off-line about moving forward on some demonstration areas
by installing bollards, planters, and painting.

Ms. Hunt stated that she did not agree with using a four foot bicycle lane as
compared to other bicycle friendly treatments that provide ten feet for one-way
direction.

Mr. Allen asked what city was illustrated in the prese t/on for the Smart Meters.
Mr. Dohrer stated that they were stock photos but th ut
country were beginning to use the muiti-space meter

Ms. Davis asked what cost woui i ope in small scale. Mr. Dohrer
indicated that it depends on wha i ved::but that it could be started
on a small scale and build to som i i ard.  Mr. Dohrer agreed
that changlng a nght—of—way are tter would help create positive

Ms. Medrano ask‘fx sta ;
million in allocgtfor projéet d , safer and more enjoyable. Ms. Koop
nbia, Minneapolis, Cheboygan County

stated that the citi >
Wisconsin Coti ; hICh will each receive $22.5 million to

“Rate Increase

Presenter: Johh Brunk, Assistant Director, Public Works and Transportation
Gary Titlow, Program Manager, PWT Transportation Regulation

Mr. Brunk briefed the Committee on a recommended rate increase for motor vehicle
tows that would raise their rates to the same level that was approved by Council for
emergency tows earlier in 2009. If endorsed by the Committee, staff will develop an
ordinance revision with the City Attorney’s Office and schedule it for full City Council
consideration in November 2009.
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Action Taken/Committee Recommendation:

Ms. Koop stated that most of the tows in her district are done out of apartment
complexes and that the Apartment Association is in support of the vehicle tow rate
increase. Ms. Koop also referred to an email of support from Southwest Tow
Operators, a Dallas-based towing association, that is involved the education and
training of tow operators.

Ms. Koop indicated that she supported the rate increase,,

e also asked staff to
continue to work on an update to the motor vehicle to

rdinance so that the City

Motion was made to approve the MotopAfe
and send it on for consideration by the full C

Made by: Jasso Seconded.by: Davis

. Valet Parking

requirements, and review of company requirements. She
ew of valet attendant requirements is critical on both public and

and update inst
added that the re
private property.

Ms. Hunt stated that she was opposed to the idea of allowing paid valet services to
use required parking spaces because of problems that develop in areas where retail,
restaurants, bars, and high intensity uses are located next to residential
neighborhoods. Ms. Hunt indicated that if they are using free spaces for paid valet,
then those who don’t want to pay are pushed into the neighborhoods. Ms. Hunt
stated that she liked the idea and hoped that people would carpool and walk, but
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didn’t think it was realistic because we don't have walkable communities in Dallas.
She stated that she thought it was reasonable to keep the current policy.

Ms. Hunt did say that there were other points in which she agreed with the business
community. For example, she believed that private lots who are doing paid valet
should be regulated so that the public is assured that these services have proper
insurance and have passed background checks.

Ms. Hunt stated that she would like to see valet stands have map of their paid and
free spaces, which would be physically marked. 4

provision for a temporary license, reviewing vale
application and license fees, reviewing an

irements, reviewing
x@’ dating insy
reviewing company requirements, and reviewing’v

ce requirements,

alet attendant

Ms. Davis asked how we would go abo valet servi on private
property. Mr. Brunk said that it would be d ilar fashion {6"the recently
approved regulations for booting vehicles on pri

Ms. Davis said that valet parking en dollars and asked who
receives the money and how would ulated by the City. Mr.
Brunk answered that the money fofsvale i ither to the valet service

company or the business depend|ngfpn t,
entities. This would: ange if th ,@Ity were
Davis asked ho es would be, required for valet use — at NorthPark for
example. Mr ; ned that the %uber of spaces used for valet services

public meeting,#and discussed by the Valet Task Force in developing final
recommendations.

Ms. Davis stated that she was in support of Ms. Hunt concerns regarding pushing
those who don’t want to pay for valet services into neighborhoods.

Ms. Jasso stated that she was also in support of the valet modifications listed on
page 19. In regard to free versus paid parking, Ms. Jasso indicated that in her
district they were just beginning to acquire popular restaurants and that she would



TEC Meeting Record
September 29, 2009
Page 6

hate for people not to be able to come because they could not afford parking. She
also indicated a concern for places like NorthPark Mall where they are charging for
valet services, but the City does not know whether they are allowed to charge.

Mr. Allen asked how big of a problem is paid versus free parking and how many
spaces are involved. Mr. Brunk answered that the problem areas such as lower
Greenville don’t meet the parking requirements for a restaurant or bar built from the
ground up on a new lot. Mr. Brunk stated that there are elements of the Code that
provide for grandfathering in lower parking requirements, and/or using shared
parking. Mr. Allen stated that free parking in these area minimal at best and
that he was thinking in terms of balance. He suggested that since there is a minimal
amount of free parking to begin with, any negatives g ng from allowing it to be
paid valet parking are offset by the good that valet parki
for confirmation that valet parklng services are gble ¢ Yore, cars in a smaller

level playing field since valet parking is recog by the experts to be the most
efficient way to handle a limited parking situation. :

Mr. Kadane asked if a certificate offoccupanc ",«qwred to use parking for a
nearby bank building:a off-site parking’lot. Mr."Brunk confirmed that a certificate
of occupancy wo e requir ing Inspectfgn Mr. Kadane asked who gets

Mr. Brunk %nswered that the bank building would get

.

iat prlor eveloplng a recommendation staff should hold a
; ueste‘ that the meeting be held at night with at least one

lot, assuming that 1 re is significant parking demand, then they will pack the lot to
make it as efficient as possible. Mr. Brunk stated that he would attempt to identify
an example for Ms. Medrano.

Ms. Hunt stated that the requirement for a certificate of occupancy for a commercial
parking lot is important, but did not see why parking agreements with deed
restrictions were needed.

Ms. Koop asked that the problem areas be identified to point us toward a
recommended strategy that specifically addresses the problems in those areas. She
asked staff to develop a map showing the current problem areas.
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Mr. Jasso indicated a desire to have consistent treatment of valet services and
stated that she would like to see an ordinance where if one group is allowed to
charge for valet services, then everyone should be allowed to charge.

No action was taken on this item.
Ainda_ A- Ilavp

Linda L. Koop, Chair
Transportation and Environment Committee
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